TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE FOLLOW UP AND RECOMMENDATINS

Wednesday September 25th, 2024, Meeting

TC-24-12 – Cory Stenzel requests a yellow paint/no parking along the east curbline at Stonegate and Landis St.

Discussion: The requesting resident indicated their concerns about parking in the area. The sidewalk ends just before a curve forcing pedestrians to cross the street with the drivers approaching from a corner. The resident also noted the construction and its increased traffic. The resident also suggested a crosswalk at the point where the side ends. Staff indicated they would not install a crosswalk mid-block. PD noted it is tight with cars parked on both sides. Staff noted they try not to take away street parking.

Response: Staff would like to take measurements of the area to see if it meets standards with cars parked along the section of the road. Staff will contact the home on the corner as their tree is blocking the street sign and is blocking visibility around the corner. Staff also suggested the HOA/NA speak to the neighbors as they are the ones parking in the areas of the requesting resident's concern. PD will also add the area to their board for speeding traffic.

Reports/Staff action: Staff contacted the homeowner at 3600 Landis regarding their tree block view of the street sign. The homeowner indicated they intend to remove the tree. Staff took street measurements. The Committee evaluated and determined no further action be taken.

TSC RECOMMENDATIONS:

The Traffic Safety Committee does not recommend any action be taken.

CITY ENGINEER POLICE CHIEF

Erich Lais Peter Mahuna

Approved of Recommendation Approved of Recommendation

2 11/21/24

Initial Date Initial Date